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MINUTES OF SELECT BOARD MEETING

March 26, 2024

PRESENT:  Steve Goldsmith, Jack Jones, Mike Lewis, Larry Fox, Eric Gulbrandsen, Alan Broyer, Dave Mills.    
                    

Meeting was convened at 6:00 PM

 ITEMS ADDRESSED
   
1. The minutes of the Select Board meeting of March 19, 2024 were approved as presented.
2. Annual maintenance agreement for the office copier was signed.
3. The signing of the Loon’s Nest liquor license was tabled since the required public hearing on all liquor licenses has yet to be advertised or held.  Steve Goldsmith will place the advertisement in the Conway Sun Newspaper with the public hearing to be held on April 9, 2024.
4. The Municipal Quitclaim deed was signed.
5. The Lovell CEO, Alan Broyer, discussed the status of the following items.
a. The new office Trio software has been installed with the required training to be accomplished soon.
b. The permits required for the Narrows Boat Ramp are in place with the exception of the Army Corps of Engineers.  This application will be prepared soon and submitted when ready.
c. The current plan is to present the Narrows Boat Ramp project to the Planning Board at their May 2024 meeting for their review and action on the items requiring their input.
6. Eric Gulbrandsen discussed the status of the $50,000 grant application for Climate Resiliency.  This grant is for insulation of the Town Hall, the installation of two heat pumps for the Town Hall and the performance of a Town wide energy audit.  Jack Jones signed this grant application  which must be submitted by the end of March 2024 with a response expected by the end of April 2024.
7. Dave Mills inquired about the status of the Narrow Boat Ramp project.  He was informed that all permits, with the exception of the Army Corps of Engineers, are in place with an expected presentation to the Planning Board at the May 2024 meeting.  It was noted that the design plans are complete and have received State approval.  It was also noted that expected revisions to the plans moving the porta pottie further away from the water’s edge and the addition of replanting to replace trees taken as part of the project are expected to be needed following the Planning Board review.






The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 PM.                                                   Minutes recorded by Jack Jones
                                                                                                                     
	
